
Juniper Green Community Council

Minutes of the meeting held in the Committee Room at JG Village Hall, Baberton Avenue on Wednesday 24th June 2015 starting at 7pm.

Attendees: Gordon Miller, Richard Watt, Ken Davies, Neil Ingram, Cliff Beevers, Helen Ogg, Ian Gilmour, Russell Salton, PC David Birtles and Councillor Bill Henderson.
1. Apologies: Vic Stewart, Anne Wimberley, Norma McGeever, Susan Perriss, Anthea Grierson and Councillors Dominic Heslop and Ricky Henderson. 

2. Minutes of May 20th Meeting and Matters Arising: the minutes of 20th May were accepted as a true record.
•   FOI from Transport Scotland: Helen had received a letter from Transport Scotland saying that Baberton Mains View met the requirements for use by all vehicles including HGVs. Arrows painted on the surface and the cutting back of vegetation at the junction with Wester Hailes Road appeared to have been effective in improving safety and to our knowledge there had been no further potentially dangerous incidents. 
•   Juniper Park Road update: Helen had received an email from CEC’s Principal Solicitor acknowledging that CEC appeared to be the owners of the unadopted part of Juniper Park Road. The Roads Department would be informed accordingly, but there was no guarantee of resurfacing to adoptable standards. Cliff undertook to write to the city councillors and to Mike Avery, the South West Neighbourhood Manager, to obtain support in pressing for repairs to the road. Action: Cliff
•   Ground beside the tennis courts: Neil would clear the grass in a week’s time and discuss it with Craig Dunlop of the Parks Department. Action: Neil
3.  Reports and recent meetings 

3.1 Secretary: there had been no licensing applications affecting JGCC.
3.2 Treasurer: Ken reported that Anne Wimberley had returned money given her for the Easter Egg Hunt expenses. Because it had been paid in the previous financial year, he had treated it as a donation and paid it into the No.1 account. One £10 voucher, awarded for the children’s healthy eating recipe competition, to be spent at the Farmers’ market, had been redeemed.
3.3 Monthly local planning matters … report sent separately: the fence adjacent to the police box was to be painted black and the bus shelter would be moved westwards to provide more space for Apple Shack customers and people waiting for buses. Ursula Fearn could now participate in Edinburgh’s Tardis Festival on 4th and 5th July.
Although Baberton Avenue had been resurfaced at the junction with Juniper Park Road, the new section to the north had not yet been adopted, nor had a sign been erected to direct vehicles to Nos. 50-55 Baberton Ave.. Because the Merrilees Court post code was shared with the neighbouring part of Baberton Mains, delivery drivers and others regularly became lost with no obvious access to their destination.
Neil would seek clarification on the subject of access by emergency vehicles to Baberton Loan.

Planning permission to extend the nursery into the whole of 18 Foulis Crescent had now been applied for and would be considered. Action: Neil
Neil would offer the support of JGCC to the Village Hall committee who were seeking an enforcement order for the removal of the McCarthy and Stone hoarding outside the hall. The period for which McCarthy and Stone had been given planning permission for their sign had expired. Action: Neil
Where proposed developments in Balerno were concerned, the Ravelrig Road application had been rejected, but an appeal had been submitted whose result was still awaited. The Cockburn Crescent developers had resubmitted plans, arguing that the LDP had not provided enough housing to meet SESplan requirements. The consultation period for SESplan 2  would have started before JGCC’s next meeting, to which Neil would bring his own report on the plan. Meanwhile Neil and Cliff would attend the 1st July meeting with Edinburgh planners to consider SESplan 2’s  Main Issues report.
3.4  Meetings: Helen reported on the Currie Health Fair on 30th May; there had been a good number of stalls, but attendance by the public seemed to have been adversely affected by its clashing with several other local events. 

 On 18 June she had attended the Village Hall committee meeting at which their forthcoming website had been discussed. They were investigating the possibility of an automated online booking system and hoped to invest in improved security lighting. The view had been expressed that JGCC had not made any monetary contributions from market income in exchange for help with stewarding. Cliff pointed out that JGCC had provided £300 for the hall garden and half the cost of an exterior sign out of the Community Fund, but there had been a lukewarm response from village hall committee members to requests for stewards.
The Pentland Neighbourhood Partnership meeting of 18th June at Currie had been attended by Russell and Helen, but it had consisted of a presentation of their report and had been of limited value.

Helen had also been at the meeting of the Friends of Curriemuirend Park at which a summer nature walk and an autumn fungus foray had been proposed. Public Liability insurance for such events had been discussed. Gordon said that probably the Cross-Country event would take place again in September, but insurance was already covered by the clubs involved. Cliff proposed that JGCC should pay for winners’ medals from the Community Fund, a suggestion that was supported unanimously. Gordon offered to contact the clubs with the added proviso to fit the crosscountry competition around one of JGCC’s market days, probably Saturday 26th September. Action: Gordon
EACC were holding a meeting on 25 June which Helen would be unable to attend. The secretary had resigned, leaving a vacancy. 3 priorities from each CC had been asked for, but Helen would explain that, owing to the timing of our meetings, there had been no opportunity for JGCC to make a considered response to the request.  
4. Police report … sent by George Richardson. PC David Birtles said that there had been no housebreakings in our area over the past month; the problem, which was caused mainly by under-16s, appeared to have moved to west Edinburgh. The police had succeeded in catching many of the culprits. Vandalism of a car in Lanark Road had occurred too late to be included in the police report. Cliff asked if the police had plans to monitor behaviour in the local parks during the school summer holidays. David said that police were aware of the problem.
Ken, Jim and Evelyn Ferguson, representing the Friends of Curriemuirend Park, had visited the 101 call centre and had been impressed by improvements made since their unsatisfactory experiences of the service in March; it was clear that calls were now being responded to much more quickly and that there was now a better awareness of the park’s location. Richard was asked to convey the thanks of JGCC to Inspector Duthie for police action that had stopped the anti-social behaviour of off-road motor cyclists at Curriemuirend Park. Action: Richard
4.1  Safety committee meeting held on 1st June: Helen had nothing to report, having left early to be at the JGCC AGM.
5. JGCC matters

5.1 Tidying up JG – phone box, weeds, sales sign etc.: the recent painting of the phone box was a welcome development, but the pillar box still looked shabby. However, Royal Mail appeared to have a programme of painting its letter boxes in SW Edinburgh and it was hoped the painters would soon reach Juniper Green. There was vegetation growing in the area of the post and phone boxes which Ian offered to remove rather than wait for the issue to be raised at the 17 July walkabout.. Nothing had been done about the P.O. pouch box by the tennis courts; Neil would write again to ask for its removal. Bill suggested that an order for the removal of obsolete street furniture could be obtained. Action: Ian and Neil
It was proposed that McCarthy and Stone should be asked, as part of the regular maintenance of their grounds, to keep the Baberton Mains path and other pathways clear of any vegetation encroaching from their land.
5.2 JG Farmers Market … June 27 arrangements: there was a good variety of stalls for the June market. The tennis club would suggest to visitors that they should buy food for their barbecue from the market. Market themes would be desirable for the months of July, August and September. Richard was asked to convene a meeting of the Publicity Sub-committee to identify suitable themes. Action: Richard
5.3 Facebook update: Russell reported a few more ‘likes’, bringing the total for the market page to over 100. The invitation to post on the Swoop website was discussed, but it seemed we would have to pay and that it was mainly designed for businesses to advertise new ventures.
5.4 AGM follow up: Neil had contacted Andy Edwards after the 2015 AGM regarding issues on the extended Baberton Avenue and access down Baberton Loan. Cliff asked if our city councillors would pursue with officials the surfacing of the Bloomiehall Park Road. Bill offered to contact Andy Edwards by email. Action: Bill
5.5 Plans for the Autumn: Meetings had been arranged for the following Tuesday to discuss a possible programme on a literary theme during Book Week in the last week in November. Currie CC would now like to join in and had been invited to the planned  meetings.
Gordon asked Bill if it would be possible to safeguard facilities for athletics at Saughton, as the sports facilities there seemed likely to be handed over to community control. Quite a number of young runners from J.G., Currie and Balerno used the running track at present and he was concerned lest they might be deprived of the current provision if, for example, football was given priority. Bill suggested Gordon should contact Edinburgh Leisure to register his concerns and that he himself would consult Graham Croucher. Action: Gordon and Bill
5.6 Next summer’s gala: Cliff had contacted Anthea and she would ask her staff who wanted to be involved.  Cliff had also suggested that someone from the Parents’ Council might also wish to join an organizing committee.  Further plans for this week of events would start in the Autumn. 
6. Councillors’ corner: Bill pointed out that the all-weather pitches at Balerno could be used by others from the area; community access was available between 4.00 and 6.00 pm. They had been very popular but there were problems when youths making informal use of the facilities came into conflict with groups that had made bookings.  It seemed that additional resources had had to be put in place in an attempt to control the situation.
 7.  AOCB
7.1  Muirwood Field trespassers: Alison Munro of Currie CC had contacted Cliff regarding the increased number of walkers across the Muirwood field who appeared to wander everywhere regardless of the crop in the field.  Alison asked if JGCC could do anything at our side of the field to deter such behaviour.  Neil said he would contact CEC to see if some kind of sign could be erected to alert walkers of their responsibility.   Action Neil
8. Date and venue of the Next Meeting, walkabouts etc 
Cliff asked if the pattern of meeting on the 4th Wednesday of the month through August-November suited everyone.  The feeling of the meeting was that it did.  Ken said he would contact Barbara Badger and book our meetings for those 4 months.    Action Ken

Cliff pointed out that it was likely that the next walkabout would take place on Friday 17 July but we awaited an email from PNP to confirm that.  With the decision above the next meeting of JGCC would be on Wednesday 26 August.
___________________________________Cliff Beevers (Chairperson)                    /       /


